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Rushern L. Baker, Ill

County Executive May 20’ 20 I 6

The Honorable Derrick Leon Davis
Chairman

Prince George’s County Council
County Administration Building
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chairman Davis:

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is a bill for the purpose of amending the
County’s Floodplain Ordinance, found in Division 4 of Subtitle 32 (Water Resources Protection
and Grading Code) of the County Code. The amendments are consistent with provisions of the
Maryland Model Floodplain Management Ordinance, approved in 2014 by the Federal
Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA) new Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM).

The County is required by the Maryland Department of the Environment to update its
Floodplain Ordinance to meet the requirements of the National Flood Insurance Program (the
“Program”), which is administered by FEMA. Prince George's County was accepted for
participation in the Program in 1972. As of that date, Prince George’s County’s FIRM requires
all development and new construction to be compliant with the regulations as set forth by
FEMA.

The Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If you
have questions or concerns please contact my office or Haitham Hijazi, Director, Department of
Permitting, Inspections and Enforcement, at (301) 636-2020.

Sincerely,

[y o

Rushern L. Baker, I11
County Executive
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